
Student Update Goodluck Banda April 2025 

I am delighted to express my sincere gratitude to Istepup for their invaluable support, which has 

enabled me to pursue my career aspirations. Due to circumstances beyond my control, I had been 

unable to provide updates for some time, as I do not own a smartphone or laptop. However, when I 

learned that updates were required, I made every effort to find a way to submit mine. Fortunately, 

one of my colleagues, also an Istepup scholar, kindly allowed me to use her phone to send my update. 

Currently, I am stationed at Mangochi District Hospital, where I am undertaking my practical sessions 

focusing on Family Planning, Medical and Surgical Nursing, Under-five care, and STI management. I 

am now in my third semester (first semester of my second year) and anticipate completing my studies 

in February 2027. 

Below are my photographs and my latest semester results. I pray that the Lord continues to bless and 

guide the Istepup team. 

 

 

 

  



 


